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Mayor and Council Newsletter


Borough of Island Heights

Council Meeting

June 24, 2008

www.islandheightsboro.com

_______________________________________________________________________


Agenda items are listed in the order that they were acted upon.  Each agenda item is summarized.  The mayor and/or council member familiar with the action is listed along with a telephone number.  Bulleted items were not part of the agenda but are for informational purposes.
Mayor David M. Siddons – Absent
Council President Michael L. Frankovich - Present
Council members present:   Al Gabriel, Brian Hall, Greg Heizler, Karen L. Hershey, Betsy Hyle
Council members absent:   
Presentation to Council Member Brian A. Hall and Karen L. Hershey.

Summary:  During the council meeting, Council President Michael L. Frankovich presented a plaque to Council Member Brian Hall and Council Member Karen L. Hershey for their years of service to the borough.

1.  Public Hearing on the 2008 Municipal Budget.

    Amendment to the 2008 Municipal Budget.

2.  Adoption of 2008 Municipal Budget and Tax Resolution.  

Summary:  The public hearing on the 2008 municipal budget, which was introduced on May 20, 2008, was held at this meeting.  The borough auditor explained that the major increases in the budget were due to reduction in state aid, insurance, and pension costs.  In addition the state asked the borough to amend the introduced budget to adjust for the restoration of $10,671.00 of the previously announced reduction of $77,886.00 in state aid proposed by the governor in February 2008.  After a brief discussion, the Council President and Council Members unanimously approved the amendment, the adoption of the 2008 municipal budget and tax resolution.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – 
Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President 
3.  Second reading and adoption of Ordinance 2008 – 08, entitled, AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE REPLACEMENT OF THE HVAC SYSTEMS AT BOROUGH HALL AND 

MUNICIPAL COURT BUILDINGS, AND APPROPRIATING $15,000.00 THEREFORE AND PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE OF $14,250.00 IN GENERAL IMPROVEMENT BONDS OR NOTES TO FINANCE THE SAME.
4.  Public Hearing Ordinance 2008 – 08.

5.  Adoption Ordinance 2008 – 08.
Summary:  After the public hearing of ordinance 2008 - 08, the Council President and Council Members unanimously approved an ordinance authorizing the replacement of the HVAC systems at borough hall and municipal court buildings.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Brian Hall - Council Member Liaison
6.  Second reading and adoption of Ordinance 2008 – 09, entitled, AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE REPAIR AND REPLACEMENT OF PUMPS AT BOROUGH PUMP STATIONS, AND APPROPRIATING $15,000.00 THEREFORE AND PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE OF $14,250.00 IN GENERAL IMPROVEMENT BONDS OR NOTES TO FINANCE THE SAME.

7.  Public Hearing Ordinance 2008 – 09.

8.  Adoption Ordinance 2008 – 09.
Summary:  After the public hearing of ordinance 2008 - 09, the Council President and Council Members unanimously approved an ordinance authorizing the repair and replacement of pumps at borough pump stations.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Brian Hall - Council Member Liaison 

9.  Approve payment of obligations chargeable to the 2008 temporary operating budgets.
Summary:  With an abstention on one item, the Council President and Council Members approved the obligations chargeable to the operating budgets.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President
10.  Adopt Resolution 2008 – 40 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF A CONTRACT BETWEEN THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS AND DT SERVICE, LLC TO COORDINATE ALCOHOL AND DRUG TESTING SERVICES.

Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a resolution authorizing the execution of a contract between the Borough of Island Heights and DT Service, LLC to coordinate alcohol and drug testing services.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President 
11.  Approve the following purchase order requests:


Public Works Department

Van Sant - Portal Restrooms; Total - $749.52
EDC Electric - Emergency Pump Station Repair; Total - $1,960.00
Yardville Supply – 180 Bags Solar Salt + bulk del; Total - $1,568.40


Administration

Coastal Solutions – Computer Maintenance Contract; Total - $2,500.00
Louis Morono HVAC – Replace HVAC System Court / Meeting Room; Total - $3,174.00 + boro electrician to do all hook ups

Summary:  With one abstention on the HVAC, the Council President and Council Members approved the issuance of a purchase orders for the items listed above.  For details on public works contact:  Jon Brodbeck - Assistant Superintendent of Public Works (732) 270-6424, Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Brian Hall - Council Member Liaison; for details on administration contact: Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President 
12.  Approve the following as requested by the Rotary Club of Toms River, Sailfest Chairman Lenny Adams:  DOE September 06, 2008.
Summary:  With one abstention, the Council Members approved for the Rotary of Toms River (Sailfest-September 6, 2008) an application for special permit social affair (ABC), an application to use County Roads (road closing permit) and raffle licenses R2008-05 and R2008-06.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President
13.  O’Donnell, Stanton & Associates; Bid review / recommendation Chestnut Avenue Road Improvements.  Recommend award to Johnson Baran Corporation in the amount of $90,210.25, subject to attorney review and the availability of funds.
Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved the recommendation of the borough engineer to award Chestnut Avenue road improvements to Johnson Baran Corporation in the amount of $90,210.25.  A total of five (5) bids were received for this project.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Brian Hall - Council Member Liaison
14.  Adopt Resolution 2008 – 42 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF A BUILDING SUB-CODE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE BOROUGH OF BEACHWOOD AND THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS.

Summary:  With three abstentions, the Council President and Council Members approved the execution of a building sub-code agreement between the Borough of Beachwood and the Borough of Island Heights.  This agreement replaces an agreement with the County of Ocean for the provision of plumbing and electrical inspections.  Residents now requiring such inspections will have to contact the Borough of Beachwood (732) 286-6000 extension 218.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President
15.  Adopt Resolution 2008 – 41 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY TO ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION.
Summary:  There was no need for closed session; therefore this resolution was not acted upon.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President
Liaison Reports

Council President Michael L. Frankovich reported on the Island Heights Police department.  As of this date, there have been 9,196 calls to service for the year.  There have been six investigative reports since the last report was given at the June 10, 2008 council meeting, 182 reports for the year.  In addition, there was one domestic violence assault report, one harassment complaint report, two motor vehicle accident reports (one hit and run, subject was apprehended), one lost or stolen property report, one controlled dangerous substance arrest, and 30 motor vehicle stops since the last meeting.  In addition, Mr. Frankovich reported the following information supplied by Lt. Arnold with regard to fireworks.  The fireworks laws in the State of New Jersey are as follows:  Anyone offering for sale or sale of fireworks is committing a crime of the 4th degree, that holds a maximum of $7,500.00 and/or a jail sentence up to 18 months.  Any individual who possesses or discharges fireworks is guilty of a petty disorderly offense and is subject to a maximum fine of $500.00, and/or a jail sentence of up to 30 days.  DO NOT be fooled by sales people telling you that they are allowed to sell the following products:  sparklers and novelty items, such as cigarette loads, trick matches, trick noise makers, smoke grenades, toy propellants, snaps and pops, poppetts and champagne poppers, as well as firecrackers, roman candles, rockets, etc. ARE ALL ILLEGAL in the state of New Jersey.  The New Jersey fireworks law is jointly enforced by municipalities and the New Jersey Department of Labor.  So again, the fines for sale or offering to sell fireworks are a maximum fine of $7,500.00 and/or a jail sentence of up to 18 months and for a person who possesses or discharges fireworks is guilty of a petty disorderly offense and is subject to a maximum fine of $500.00 and/or a jail sentence of up to 30 days.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact Lt. Arnold at police headquarters (732) 270-3006.    
Council Member Al Gabriel reported that there will be no planning board meeting in July, the next meeting will be in August.  He also stated that his goal continues to be to restore the pride in Island Heights. 
Council Member Brian Hall reported that mixed paper, newspapers and cardboard can now be placed in a single container.  He asked that residents follow the directional signs when dropping off materials at the recycling center.  He stated that low water pressure the previous weekend was as a result of switching the water supply from well #9 to well #10.  The porta-john’s will be back in town for the summer months this coming week.  He urged people in town to come to council meetings and voice any concerns they may have at these meetings.  Time constraints made it impossible for him to continue to serve on council and he is confident that both Brian Taboada and Dick Woods will do an outstanding job for the town and wished them both well in their new endeavor. 
Council Member Greg Heizler thanked Brian Hall and Karen Hershey for their commitment and excellence in service.               
Council Member Karen Hershey reminded borough residents that the 4th of July annual Bike Parade will take place on Friday, July 4th at 10:30 A.M.  The parade will begin at Memorial Field and continue on to the Pavilion.  The event is open to everyone of all ages.  Don't forget to decorate your bikes.  Refreshments will be served.  Also, Camp Out Night is Saturday, July 12.  This year, the recreation committee is sponsoring a food drive and all camp out night participants are encouraged to bring a non-perishable food item to Camp Out night.  Ms. Hershey made the following farewell remarks at the meeting.  “I want to thank the people of Island Heights for allowing me to serve for 6 years.  I have worked with some really great and very dedicated people -- both on the recreation committee and most recently on the environmental committee.  I want to name specific people but I'm afraid I'd forget someone and feel terrible.  But I think the point to be made is that it's not just the council people who serve the borough.  We are only part of the effort.  There are so many people who dedicate their time to help with town events and who serve on town committees.  These folks are what make this town so special.  It's because of that volunteer spirit that we have such a beautiful community.  My thoughts are really with Mayor Dave tonight and I know I speak for everyone when I say that I hope he gets well soon.  David appointed me to the planning board more than six years ago and then to the council to fill the unexpired term of Lee Penman, who was a great councilman and irreplaceable.  He left us too early.  I want to thank the folks who work at the borough hall who have been so kind to me.  They have been so great to work with.  I'd like to extend a special thank you to April Elley whom I've worked closely with over the years.  She is the one who puts together the newsletter after every meeting and she does a really great job.  It is a lot of work and she always manages to get it out.  As the webmaster, she has a done great job with the web site.  When we put that new web site up, she just took the ball and ran with it.  She gets the information up quickly and when we have problems, she gets to the bottom of the issue is and fixes it ASAP.  Most of the time she has the problem resolved before we hang up the phone.  She always goes above and beyond in getting things done.  Finally, I just want to say goodbye to the members of the council.  I've seen council people come and go in 6 years, not to mention borough attorneys starting with Matt Leahey, a personal friend, who unfortunately passed on, then Rob Greitz and now Doug Jones.  The borough is in good hands with Doug as the town attorney.  It was great to work with all of you on council.  I enjoyed good relationships with each of you and I am proud of that.  I wish all of you the very best and to Dick Woods and Brian Taboada, I wish you the best.  I know you both care about the town and will serve the borough well.  Thank you.” 
Council Member Betsy Hyle reported that the Friends of the Library has chosen the next Book Club selection.  Discussion of the book will be on Tuesday, August 12th from 11:00 AM-noon at the library.  You can get more information at the library or look for the flyers at the post office.  If you would like to join the Friends of the Library or serve on the committee, please stop by the library to pick up information, or call Betsy Hyle.  In addition, Mrs. Hyle reported that the Island Heights Cultural & Heritage Association will once again host its popular Garden Tour on Saturday & Sunday July 19 & 20, 2008 from 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM.  Tour the backyard gardens of several Island Heights homes!  For more information, contact President Judy Slusmon at  email IHCHANJ@gmail.com.  Watch for more details at the post office bulletin board.
Administrator Adrian Fanning reported that Mayor Siddons continues to recover from his recent heart attack.  The Mayor thanked everyone for their kind wishes and prayers.  Mayor Siddons remains at a nearby rehabilitation center.  
Privilege of the Floor

These subjects were discussed during Privilege of the Floor, for additional details please see the approved minutes on the borough website.
Barnegat Bay Festival

Island Heights community

Outgoing council members

Island Heights Giants world champions

Other Borough Actions

Approve Panasonic copy machine lease to Tri State Office Solutions.
Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a Panasonic copy machine lease to Tri State Office Solutions.  The cost of $322.00 per month includes 18,000 copies per month, all toner, parts and labor.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich - Council President
Approve purchase order request to Motors & Drivers Inc. Best Electric to repair the booster pump.

Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved the issuance of a purchase order to Motors & Drivers Inc. Best Electric in the amount of $622.50 to check/assess and repair the booster pump for the water plant.  For details contact:  Jon Brodbeck, Assistant Superintendent of Public Works – (732) 270-6424, Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Brian Hall -Council Member Liaison 
Other Items of Interest
All borough offices will be closed on Friday, July 4, 2008 in observance of Independence Day.
 The Island Heights Board of Health regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, July 8, 2008 at 9:00 AM held at the borough hall.
 The Island Heights Planning Board regularly scheduled meeting of Wednesday, July 9, 2008 has been canceled.  The next meeting will be August 13, 2008.
    The Island Heights Board of Education regular meeting is Monday, July 14, 2008 workshop begins at 7:00 PM, followed by the regular meeting at 7:30 PM, held at the Island Heights Grade School, 115 Summit Avenue, Island Heights.

 The Island Heights Environmental Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, July 16, 2008 at 7:00 PM held at the borough hall.
The Island Heights Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, July 22, 2008 at 7:00 PM held at the borough hall.
 The Island Heights Recreation Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Monday, July 28, 2008 at 7:30 PM held at the borough hall.
The Municipal Clerk’s Office, Tax Collector & Water/Sewer Office, Finance & Purchasing, are open Monday – Friday 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM and Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM.  
Building & Fire Departments, Tax Assessor and Municipal Court are open Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM. Please call the Borough Hall at (732) 270-6415 for days and times of offices not listed above.
mayorcouncil@islandheightsboro.com

Mayor David M. Siddons
Council Member Karen L. Hershey
April D. Elley, Newsletter Editor (732) 270-6415
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